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ROSE PARK 
Primary School 

òA learning community encouraging achievement and embracing diversityó  

6th of February 2017 

Welcome back to all students and families for a great year of teaching and learning 

and community development at Rose Park Primary School. Thank you for your very 

ŲŜŭŨ ŲŠŧŞŪŨŠ ŤũůŪ ůţŠ ŮŞţŪŪŧ ŞŪŨŨŰũŤůŴ. Ŋ°Ũ şŠŧŤŢţůŠş ůŪ ţŜűŠ ŝŠŠũ ŜūūŪŤũůŠş ůŪ 

Rose Park Primary School and look forward to meeting you throughout the term. The 

new school year is off to a wonderful start with all children settled and highly 

engaged. We start the school year with 20 classes from Reception to Year 7 and 520 

students.  

New Teachers  

¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǿŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ŀ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ƴŜǿ ǎǘŀũ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ 
ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎΣ aǊ YŀǊǎŀƴ IǳǘŎƘƛƴǎƻƴ ό¸ŜŀǊ сύΣ 
aǎ WŜǎǎƛŜ 9ŀǧǎ ό¸ŜŀǊ пύ ŀƴŘ aǎ aƻǊƎŀƴ YƴƛƎƘǘ ό¸ŜŀǊ пύΦ 
²Ŝ ǘǊǳǎǘ ǘƘŀǘ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ǿƛƭƭ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƴŜǿ ǎǘŀũ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ǎŜǧƭŜ ƛƴΦ ¸ƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ 
ŀǧŜƴŘ ǘƘŜ wƻǎŜ tŀǊƪ t{ !ŎǉǳŀƛƴǘŀƴŎŜ 9ǾŜƴƛƴƎ ƴŜȄǘ ǿŜŜƪ ƻƴ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ мр¢Ƙ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ ǘƻ 
ƳŜŜǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƘŜŀǊ ŀōƻǳǘ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǊƻǳǝƴŜǎΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŎǊŝŎƘŜ 
ǎŜǘ ǳǇ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ L-ŎŜƴǘǊŜΣ ǎǳǇŜǊǾƛǎŜŘ ōȅ aǎ wŜƴŜŜ [ȅƴƴΣ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƴǾŜƴƛŜƴŎŜΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƘŜŎƪ 
ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘκǊŜƴ ƛƴ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ŀǊǊƛǾŜ ŀƴŘ Ƴƻǎǘ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘƭȅΣ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƻ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘ ǘƘŜƳ ǿƘŜƴ 
ȅƻǳ ƭŜŀǾŜΗ 

Road Safety -  Please help!  

²ƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜŘ ŜƴǊƻƭƳŜƴǘǎ ŎƻƳŜǎ ƳƻǊŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀŎŎŜǎǎƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŦƻǊ ǇƛŎƪ ǳǇ ŀƴŘ 
ŘǊƻǇ ƻũΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ōŜ ŀǿŀǊŜ ƻŦ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ōȅ ǇŀǊƪƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǿŀƭƪƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘκǊŜƴΦ 
.ǳǊƴǎƛŘŜ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǇƻƭƛŎŜ ƪŜŜǇ ŀƴ ŜȅŜ ƻǳǘ ŦƻǊ ǊǳƭŜ ōǊŜŀƪŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ Ƴȅ ǇǊƛƳŜ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴ 
ƛǎ ŦƻǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǎŀŦŜǘȅΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƻōǎŜǊǾŜŘ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ƳƻǘƻǊƛǎǘǎ ƴƻǘ ǎǘƻǇǇƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŎǊƻǎǎƛƴƎǎΦ 

Pupil Free Dates ï Early Notice  

tƭŜŀǎŜ ōŜ ŀŘǾƛǎŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ DƻǾŜǊƴƛƴƎ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ŜŀŎƘ ȅŜŀǊ ŀǇǇǊƻǾŜǎ ǘƘŜ ŘŀǘŜǎ ŦƻǊ п ǇǳǇƛƭ ŦǊŜŜ 
Řŀȅǎ ŀƴŘ ŀ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŎƭƻǎǳǊŜΦ ¢ǊŀŘƛǝƻƴŀƭƭȅ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŎƭƻǎǳǊŜ ƻŎŎǳǊǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ CǊƛŘŀȅ ŀƊŜǊ ǘƘŜ 
!ŘŜƭŀƛŘŜ ǎƘƻǿ ǿŜŜƪΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ м-мл {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇǊƻǇƻǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 
ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ŘŀǘŜǎ ǘƻ DƻǾŜǊƴƛƴƎ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ  
¢ŜǊƳ мΥ CǊƛŘŀȅ мтǘƘ aŀǊŎƘ нлмт ς tŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ 5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ ǿƛǘƘ .Ŝƴ /ŀƭƭŜƧŀ όLƴǘŜǊƴŀǝƻƴŀƭ 
DǊƻǿǘƘ /ƻŀŎƘƛƴƎύ  
¢ŜǊƳ нΥ CǊƛŘŀȅ фǘƘ WǳƴŜ /ŜƴǘǊŀƭ 9ŀǎǘ tŀǊǘƴŜǊǎƘƛǇ t5τCƻŎǳǎ ƻƴ ƳƻŘŜǊŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŀǎǎŜǎǎƳŜƴǘ ǘŀǎƪǎΦ  
! ŦǳǊǘƘŜǊ н tǳǇƛƭ CǊŜŜ 5ŀȅǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ²ƘƻƭŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƭƻǎǳǊŜ ŘŀǘŜǎ ŀǊŜ ȅŜǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŎƻƴŬǊƳŜŘΦ hƴŎŜ ŎƻƴŬǊƳŜŘ ŀƴŘ ŀǇǇǊƻǾŜŘ ōȅ 
DƻǾŜǊƴƛƴƎ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΣ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀŘŘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ǇƭŀƴƴŜǊΦ  

Parent Involvement  
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Rose Park 

Primary School 

Dear Families, 
 

Welcome back to 2017. It has been a fabulous start to the year as Deputy 

Principal, working alongside our wonderful Principal Di. We look forward 

to expanding our leadership team this year to include an Assistant 

Principal. With our high student numbers, a growing leadership team will 

only strengthen the support we can provide to our families, teachers and 

students.  
 

Some exciting news to shareé Over the school holidays I got married at 

Carclew House. Although it was a scorching 41-degree day, it was filled 

with so much joy and love. I have included a picture as per the request of 

many parents. My new name is Mrs Weber and Iôm delighted to be 

married to Mr Kyle Weber. 

From the Deputy Principal  

On 24 January, Council held a meeting to discuss DECDôs proposal to have exclusive use of the Gurney Road 

Reserve during the hours of 8am ï 4pm Monday to Friday. As communicated in previous newsletters, since 2015 the 

Governing Council have been lobbying both the State Government and Burnside Council to close the land during 

school hours on the basis that our students could conduct their learning in a safe environment.  

A process of community consultation was undertaken which resulted in 77 per cent of residents that live within the 

catchment area that were surveyed, supporting the proposal. This, coupled with powerful deputations delivered by 

DECD, Governing Council Chairperson David OôLoughlin and 

Melissa McBurnie, a passionate parent of Rose Park, has led to a 

highly successful outcome for our school community; exclusive 

access during school hours.  

Special thanks to Linda Kinsella for leading a parent forum to bring 

special attention to this matter in the wider school community and 

for all concerned parents who lobbied behind us.  

The Crown Solicitorôs Office is currently preparing the Licence 

Agreement for Gurney Reserve as a matter of urgency and signage 

will be erected in the near future.  

Please see below for a list of just a few of the parenting support and 

parent education options that are accessible to familyôs living in the 

East. The FREE parenting presentations fill up quick!  

From the Principal continues 

School Communication  

We are continuing to use SkoolBag App for brief notifications such as severe weather warnings impacting school activities, 

newsletter and alerts such as upcoming sports registrations. This will enable quick and timely communication within our 

community. Please read details of how you can download this free app further in the newsletter. We have also signed off on the 

purchase and introduction of a new streamlined communication system; SENTRAL. Sentral is a comprehensive student 

information system (SIS) solution that incorporates enrolments, student attendance, academic progress, and wellbeing, resource 

scheduling and communications with parents and carers. Our other immediate focus has been on upgrading the IT infrastructure 

throughout the school to ensure speedier and consistent Wi-Fi access for all staff and students. We are also upgrading the 

server, which will ensure Sentral can be accommodated within our capacity. We are also now using Qkr!, an app you can 

download onto any device, for after school sport and the RPPS Foundation donations and membership. Our preferred method 

of payment for school fees is via the school website using BPOINT.  

Korean Student Exchange Visitors 

This morning we welcomed 10 Korean students and their teachers at a special assembly led by our very capable school leaders, 

Anika, Henry and Posie and coordinated by Mrs Seona Payne. All the Korean students were introduced to the assembly and 

presented with a gift bag. We hope they thoroughly enjoy their time in Australia and of course at Rose Park PS.  

Di Burrell 

Rose Park PS Principal 


